

Arizona Medical Board

1740 W. Adams St, Suite 4000, Phoenix, AZ 85007 • website: www.azmd.gov Phone (480) 551-2700 • Toll Free (877) 255-2212 • Fax (480) 551-2707

Governor

Katie Hobbs

Members

R. Screven Farmer, M.D. Chair Physician Member

James Gillard, M.D. Vice-Chair Physician Member

Lois E. Krahn, M.D. Secretary Physician Member

Katie S. Artz, M.D., M.S. Physician Member

Jodi Bain, Esq. Public Member

Bruce A. Bethancourt, M.D. Physician Member

David C. Beyer, M.D. Physician Member

Laura Dorrell, M.S.N., RN. Public Member

Gary R. Figge, M.D. Physician Member

Pamela E. Jones Public Member

Constantine Moschonas, M.D., F.A.A.N. Physician Member

Eileen M. Oswald Public Member

Executive Director

Patricia E. McSorley

May 8, 2023

J. Russell Skelton Jones, Skelton & Hochuli 40 N. Central Avenue Suite 2700 Phoenix, AZ 85004

RE: <u>Duane D. H. Pitt, MD</u>

Dear Mr. Skelton:

The Arizona Medical Board (Board) considered the above-referenced matter during the course of their May 3, 2023, public meeting.

Following a complete and thorough review of all pertinent and available information, the Board concluded that your client was not in violation of the Medical Practice Act of the State of Arizona and, accordingly, dismissed the matter.

On behalf of the Board, thank you for allowing the Board to review this matter.

Sincerely,

Michelle Robles

Michelle Rebes

Board Operations Manager

E-Mail: board coordinator@azmd.gov